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TAPE 154, SIDE A

006    CHAIR SMITH:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:16 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2409

WITNESSES:        Rep. Kevin Mannix, District 32 Cindy Becker, Printing
Division

008    REP. KEVIN MANNIX, DISTRICT 32:  Testifies in favor of HB 2409.

029    CINDY BECKER, PRINTING DIVISION:  Testifies in opposition to HB
2409. -The cost could be significantly reduced if the legislation
passes.

080  SEN. RASMUSSEN:  Asks Becker  if it  would be  possible to withhold
the printing request until a  final decision is made  by the requestor
(to

save the Division from having to run extra copies or discard copies made
from poor planning.)

093  BECKER:  States  that  the  State  agencies  generally  do  this
without legislation. 097  CHAIR SMITH:  Asks Becker  what the "downside"
would be  to passing the bill.

100    BECKER:  States that the legislation is simply not necessary.

112   REP.   MANNIX:  Expresses   concern   over  the   Executive



Department disagreeing with the bill at this time.

120       MOTION:  SEN. SPRINGER:  Moves to table HB 2409.

122  VOTE:  In  a  roll call  vote,  all  members present  vote  NO with
the exception of SEN. SPRINGER who votes AYE.

125       CHAIR SMITH:  The motion FAILS.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2409

134  MOTION:  SEN.  RASMUSSEN:  Moves  2409  to  the  Floor  with  a  DO
PASS recommendation.

136  VOTE:  In  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
SEN. SPRINGER is EXCUSED.

140       CHAIR SMITH:  The motion CARRIES.

NOTE:  No member was assigned to lead discussion on the Floor.

WORK SESSION ON HB 3130

148  STEPHANIE HOLMES, COMMITTEE  RESEARCH COUNSEL: Indicates  that
there are no amendments to this bill.

157  MOTION:  CHAIR  SMITH:  Moves  HB 3130  to  the  Floor  with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

167  VOTE:  In  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
SEN. SPRINGER is EXCUSED.

168       CHAIR SMITH:  The motion CARRIES.

171       CHAIR SMITH will lead discussion on the Floor.

WORK SESSION ON SB 1128

182    HOLMES:  Reviews the -1 amendments to SB 1128. -The bill was
essentially rewritten into the amendments.

202  SEN. RASMUSSEN: The language contained on  Page one of the -1
amendments deal with Multnomah County in the Metro area? 207    CHAIR
SMITH:  Indicates that Sen. Rasmussen is correct.

208  MOTION:  CHAIR  SMITH: Moves  to  ADOPT  the -1  amendments  to  SB
112 8 dated 6-2-93.

210   VOTE:  CHAIR   SMITH:  Hearing   no  objection,   the  motion
CARRIES. SEN. SPRINGER is EXCUSED.

211  MOTION:  CHAIR SMITH:  Moves SB  1128  AS AMENDED  to the  Floor
with a DO PASS recommendation.

NOTE:  Senators Adams and  Cooley Reserve the right to  change their
vote on the Floor after an anticipated discussion with their colleagues.

216  VOTE:  In  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
SEN. SPRINGER is EXCUSED.



218       CHAIR SMITH:  The motion CARRIES.

220       SEN. SPRINGER will lead discussion on the Floor.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2720

WITNESSES:        John McCulley, Oregon Fairs Association Rayven Davis,
Oregon Fairs Association

228  JOHN MCCULLEY, OREGON  FAIRS ASSOCIATION: Presents  testimony in
support of HB 2720 (EXHIBIT A).

264    RAYVEN DAVIS, OREGON FAIRS ASSOCIATION:  Testifies in favor of HB
272 0.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2720

294  MOTION:  SEN.  COOLEY:  Moves  HB 2720  to  the  Floor  with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

300  SEN. RASMUSSEN: Clarifies  that an individual  will not receive
overtime pay if he or she works on the weekend but has not worked over
40 hours

in one week.

305    DAVIS:  Replies that he is correct.

307  VOTE:  In  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
SEN. SPRINGER is EXCUSED.

310       CHAIR SMITH:  The motion CARRIES.

314       SEN. COOLEY will lead discussion on the Floor.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2096

WITNESSES:        Bob Keizer, Oregon State Police Lee Erickson, Oregon
State Police

325    HOLMES:  Reviews HB 2096 and the -1 amendments.

340    BOB KEIZER, OREGON STATE POLICE:  Testifies in favor of HB 2096.

370    LEE ERICKSON, OREGON STATE POLICE:  Testifies in favor of HB
2096.

TAPE 155, SIDE A

004    SEN. RASMUSSEN:  Asks Keizer about the residency requirement.
-Believes that the State Police may be reading the bill incorrectly.

020  KEIZER: Replies  that the  State Trooper  may be  appointed if  he
lives outside of Oregon. -A special appointment (not a  direct hire) of
any  trooper is what is

defined in Line 29 Page 1.

026  SEN.  RASMUSSEN: Attempts  to  clarify that  residency  is not  an
issue because the language requiring the individual to be a state



resident has been eliminated.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2096

050  MOTION:  CHAIR SMITH:  Moves to  ADOPT  the -4  amendments to  HB
209 6-A dated 6-2-93.

052   VOTE:  CHAIR   SMITH:  Hearing   no  objection,   the  motion
CARRIES. SEN. SPRINGER is EXCUSED.

055  MOTION: CHAIR  SMITH: Moves  HB 2096-A  AS AMENDED  to the Floor
with a DO PASS recommendation.

055  VOTE:  In  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
SEN. SPRINGER is EXCUSED.

058       CHAIR SMITH:  The motion CARRIES.

060       SEN. BUNN will lead discussion on the Floor.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3361

WITNESSES:        Bill Nickleberry, General Services Rep. Larry Sowa,
District 26

070    BILL NICKLEBERRY, GENERAL SERVICES:  Testifies in favor of HB
3361.

110    REP. LARRY SOWA, DISTRICT 26:  Testifies in favor of HB 3361. 122
SEN. COOLEY:  Asks Rep. Sowa for clarification on intent of bill.

127  REP. SOWA: Replies that the bill  attempts to not have critical
sections of private land sold for the public's purpose of reaching state
land.

152  SEN. COOLEY: Asks if the House  had difficulty with the word
"public" in defining the land. -Does the interpretation include private
land as well? -States that the purpose for the bill was to alleviate
some tension from the private land owners who did not appreciate the
public trespassing in order to gain access to state land.

261  SEN. RASMUSSEN: Asks  if there are  fish and wildlife  habitat
issues to consider.

270  REP.  SOWA:  Indicates  that  there  are  such  issues,  but  these
are generally covered by special interest organizations.

345  SEN. RASMUSSEN:  Suggests amending the  language to  include the
ability for public comment inside the urban areas. -Wants to limit Sub 2
to the public comment portion in order to assist

the fish and wildlife areas.

TAPE 154, SIDE B

005  CHAIR SMITH: Asks  Nickleberry if public  comment needs to  be
sought if the value of the land is greater than $100,000.

008  NICKLEBERRY: Public comment does  not need to be sought  if the
value is under $100,000, but it should be considered. -Continues with



testimony.

050    CHAIR SMITH:  Adjourns the meeting at 9:45 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Katy Yetter                     Stasi Kitchen Committee Clerk Committee
Coordinator
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